
Chairman Lipps, Vice-Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health 
Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
 

My name is Anita Williams, and I am a retired office manager and former Ohio Notary Public. 
For 19 years, I worked for Dr. Nick Koinoglou, a Chiropractor in Alliance, Ohio. During my years 
of employment, I learned much about how the alignment of our spine affects our physical 
health. Hippocrates said, “Look well to the spine for the cause of disease.” Dr. Koinoglou is a 
great doctor and a good teacher. He taught me proper spinal alignment not only retards 
disease processes in our bodies but also boosts our immune system. 
 

Before my employment, where I was able to receive regular chiropractic care, I suffered from 
debilitating migraine headaches and was very susceptible to ear and sinus infections, colds, and 
flu. However, I am 68 years old now. I am healthy. I take no prescription medications, keep 
myself active, and continue receiving chiropractic care when needed. I believe strongly in 
natural health care because God designed our bodies to heal and to be able to fight off 
infections and viruses, given the proper care and nutrition. Natural immunity is always best. 
 

There are many reasons I support House Bill 248, but I’ll name three: 
First, I believe every person should have the right to choose whether or not they will 
put a virtually untested foreign substance into their body. And if they decline, they 
should not be discriminated against by being forced to divulge private medical 
information, carry a Naziesque identification card, or wear a mask. 
 

Second, I do not believe a vaccine is necessary when there is long-tested medication 
that will cure the COVID-19 virus and save lives, especially when there is a 99.5 survival 
rate without any medication at all. For a year now, the Frontline Doctors, Dr. Simone 
Gold, Dr. Stella Immanuel, and others have been using Hydroxychloroquine with Zinc 
and Vitamins D and C, and also Ivermectin to treat patients with COVID-19. These 
doctors have had incredible success—even with those who have several comorbidities. 
 

Third, if someone is vaccinated, supposedly, they are immune from the virus. Why 
then are they fearful of the unvaccinated? It makes no sense. But if there is an agenda 
behind the forced and lottery-coerced vaccines, then we’ve got a bigger problem than 
just a virus. 

 

In conclusion, if women are free to choose to take another’s life by murdering their unborn 
baby and are in no way discriminated against, then why are the unvaccinated not free to 
choose to harm only themselves? 
 
Thank you for your kind attention and for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for 
and urgency of House Bill 248. 
 
Sincerely, 
Anita G. Williams 
1085 W. Ohio Ave., Sebring, OH  44672-1047 
PH:  330-938-9379  Cell:  330-685-0358 


